
 

Chairwoman Salinas and members of the committee: 

 My name is Robert Snee, I am a practicing attorney from Clackamas, the father 

of two partially vaccinated young adults, and I am an ex vaxxer who once believed the 

greatest marketing lie in history, that vaccines are “safe and effective,” and I’m here to 

testify in opposition to HB 3063.  The truth, as I’ve discovered in my twenty plus years of 

research is that they are not 100% safe nor 100% effective, and for some people with 

otherwise benign mitochondrial disorders or immune system issues, they are 100% 

unsafe.  Vaccines are however, 100% liability free for the pharmaceutical industry. 

If we get into a debate about safety and efficacy of vaccines, we can get lost in a 

hopeless jungle of details that will divide and confuse.  There is a far more basic issue: 

Do we own and are we sovereign over our own bodies? Who has the right to control 

what medical procedures we subject our bodies and our children’s bodies to? 

 Four years ago, while testifying in front of the Senate Health Committee against 

SB 442, a nearly identical bill, I cautioned the Senators that the day Dr. Benjamin Rush, 

a signer of the Declaration of Independence and delegate at the Constitutional 

Convention, had warned Americans about, had arrived. 

“Unless we put medical freedom into the Constitution; the time will come 
when medicine will organize into an undercover dictatorship and force 
people, who wish doctors and treatments of their own choice, to submit to 
only what the dictating outfit offers. The Constitution of the Republic 
should make a Special provision for medical freedoms as well as religious 
freedom." 
 



That same year, political scientist John West wrote that, “We’ve entered the age 

of totalitarian science,” and nothing I’ve observed over the past four years has 

convinced me he was wrong or that our government hasn’t become totalitarian. 

As I sit here today, and I reflect on the events over the past two months, I am 

both angry and afraid for myself and my future grandchildren, and ashamed of those 

we’ve elected to represent us who are willing to sacrifice our basic human rights and 

freedom. For not only was Dr. Rush an astute prophet, but so was George Orwell, and 

the dystopian society described in his book, “1984” of omnipresent government 

surveillance and public manipulation has become our reality. That public manipulation 

has been put into play by the following events which have occurred over the past two 

months: 

● World Health Organization declares "anti-vaxxers" as global health threat 
● Golden Globes pushing heavy influence on crowd accepted "flu shots" 
● Measles "outbreak" in several states 
● Cue declaration of "emergency" by WA State governor (less than 65 cases) 
● Legislation is drafted in over 33 states - some bills more draconian than others. 
● Funding from Pharmaceutical companies to back state and federal 
   Representatives (Pharma’s lobbying outspend oil and gas lobbyists fourfold) 
● Cue follow up legislation going after religion and homeschoolers 
● Fast track of 6 in 1 vaccine VAXELIS - several babies died during clinical trials 
   to be added to the infant schedule 
● Cue Social Media platform threat of removal of any and all information that 
    reveals the dangers of vaccines (encouraged by a US Rep from CA) 
    Pinterest has already removed many posts and Facebook is threatening to do 
    the same 
● Media encourages segregation, hate, violence and discrimination towards 
   anyone who questions vaccines.  The vaccine injured and risk awareness  
   advocates have become the only group that is socially acceptable to bully 

 
 If we step back and analyze the events in their totality, it becomes obvious that 

we are being socially engineered to pursue a course not of our own choosing.  

Surprisingly, in a hearing regarding drug pricing on Tuesday before the US Senate 



involving executives from 7 pharmaceutical companies, Oregon’s senior Senator 

described Pharma as “morally repugnant.” Yet when it comes to vaccines, the media, 

(which gets 70% of its advertising dollars from Pharma), tells us repeatedly how virtuous 

pharma is.   

I mentioned Orwell and it is somewhat ironic that the FDA stated in the Federal 

Register on June 1, 1984, while referring to the oral polio vaccine, that,  

". . . any possible doubts, whether or not well founded, about the safety 
of the vaccine cannot be allowed to exist in view of the need to assure 
that the vaccine will continue to be used to the maximum extent.” 
 
This statement has become the de facto government policy regarding all 

vaccines.  It is a call for censorship of serious and relevant scientific data, which puts 

individuals at risk, and it is demonstrated in everything we hear from government health 

agencies and the corporate mainstream media.  Government misinformation was 

blatant just yesterday, as a CDC doctor testifying before a U. S. House committee, lied 

under oath when he said the MMR vaccine never causes encephalitis.  If you look at the 

Vaccine Injury Table used by the Vaccine Injury Compensation Program, encephalitis is 

a recognized and compensable injury caused by the MMR vaccine.  The VICP is a 

program solely funded by consumers and by which over $4 billion dollars has been paid 

out to people injured by vaccines. 

Make no mistake about it.  When our laws require children to get an education 

but in order to get that education, you intend to pass a law giving people no choice but 

to vaccinate their child with every vaccine now on the recommended schedule, as well 

every vaccine created in the future and added to the schedule, that is legally defined as 

coercion. 



When medicine must be forced upon the population by force and coercion, it 

becomes a mockery of the very thing it claims to stand for: “First, do no harm.” Any 

system of medicine that must use coercion in order to achieve compliance is no system 

of medicine at all… it is brute-force tyranny carried out under the false banner of “public 

health.” 

Nearly all political democrats in America currently believe it is a woman’s choice 

to end the life of an unborn child, but they simultaneously hold the contradictory belief 

that women should have no choice whatsoever about whether to inject their children 

with toxic mercury and other chemicals still used in vaccines.  In fact, of the 62 different 

vaccine formulas published by the CDC, 32 of them contain either, 1, 2, or as many as 3 

of the chemicals listed by Oregon as High Priority Chemicals of Concern, under the 

Toxic Free Kids Act many of you voted in favor of and passed four years ago.  A vote in 

favor of the bill tells Oregonians that a mother’s choice ends when the child is born, at 

which point the state is becoming the parent and therefore dictates all health choices 

affecting the child. All in the name of “public health.”  

What I am also scared of, is something the Oregon Health Authority boasts about 

as they tout the virtues of vaccines.  Of particular concern was their statement that 

“future vaccines may modify DNA to prevent diseases.”  That future is here and now. 

Personally, I don’t wish to have my DNA synthetically altered against my will and I, and 

every individual, ought to have the right to to make that decision for themselves. 

This nation was founded on the principles of individual freedom and liberty, and 

the Bill of Rights were adopted as amendments to the U.S. Constitution to ensure that 

government never overreached and trampled upon the rights of an individual. Oregon’s 



Constitution was adopted following those same principles. HB 3063 will trample and 

shred Oregonian’s fundamental rights protected under the U.S. and Oregon 

Constitutions. 

If government in America is allowed to force its fellow citizens to risk injury or 

death without their voluntary, informed consent, or even to alter a person’s DNA, then 

we are no longer free Americans.  Our bodies will then be owned by the state and can 

be sacrificed by the will of the state. Once you take away a parent’s right to make 

medical decisions based on informed consent for their children, it is only a short step 

before everyone loses that right to determine what substances will enter their body, 

since mandatory adult vaccines will quickly follow.   

As citizens, we must demand accountability of our government and demand our 

government protect our rights, not disregard them for “public health.”  If HB3063 

becomes law, then the promises of freedom and liberty that this nation were founded 

upon, are nothing but a sham and an illusion. 

Robert M. Snee 
Clackamas, Oregon 97015 
 


